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March 19, 2020

Dear CTFI Members,

During this time of uncertainty, the CTFI Board of Directors would like to provide some assurance with
responsible, decisive action as we navigate together toward a solution. We have been following the
developments around COVID-19 very closely and understand that we have to do our part in flattening
the curve which all of us are required in our country.

We have made some difficult decisions to postpone or perhaps even cancel some of our events in

Canada.

With regards to events, the CTFI Board of Directors will inform it’s membership by March 31* of any
cancelations or rescheduling in regards to the Nationals in Ontario and the 1IC in Newfoundland.

Thank you for understanding the uniqueness of this situation and your continued support.
We have all been through challenging times. Together we will get through this one!
Please be safe, and we will keep you updated.
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Master C. Norman
President, CTFI
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